
June 03, 2022 - NYCRGC, Board Of Directors Meeting 

Meeting called to order - 6:40 PM

Attendees - Bruce Ballard, Todd Corriveau, Jared Harvey, Bruce Hill, Ray Hill


Old Business:

There were two club events held during May:

1. Spring Cleanup of the Club grounds - our annual spring cleanup was held on Saturday, May 

7, from 9 - 11 am. There were approximately 12 volunteers who showed up to help out, and 
because of all the help and support, we were able to finish the work in about 2 hours.  We 
got a lot accomplished, including raking up yard debris, hauling and piling up brush and 
trees branches, and putting up a new club sign at the front gate. We appreciate everyone 
who came out to support the club and help out. Volunteer names and hours worked were 
recorded, and will count towards membership discounts for next year.


2. An Introduction to Fishing class was held at the Club on Saturday, May, 21, 2022. There were 
7 people who attended the class. The class was conducted by Tom Cafferky. The course 
included different types of rods and reels, different types of knots and how to tie them, best 
type of fishing line to use, different lures and how and where to use them, safe fish handling 
for both angler and the fish, best fishing times, safety and casting techniques. Practice 
casting was also held outside at the Club’s retaining pond. Attendees received fish 
identification cards, booklets on fishing rules, fish Maine stickers and one of Tom’s favorite 
Fishing lures. There was also a raffle for fishing poles and reels, and all of the kids received a 
prize.


3. The money raffle tickets have been printed and are now available to sell; so the Club’s 
annual fund raising raffle is officially underway. As we had last year, the prizes are $1000, 
$500, $250, $100, $50, and the winners will be drawn at our Christmas Party in December. 
We need help with selling tickets.  If anyone is interested in helping out the Club and selling 
tickets, please call Romeo 207-712-5525.


4. In conjunction with the cash raffle, we still intend to also have a gun raffle prize which will be 
drawn at the Club Pig Roast in September. Because of the two different drawing dates, we 
will have separate tickets for the cash and the handgun prizes. The Club needs contact the 
local dealer (Humphrey’s) to work out the details, decide on a firearm to raffle, establish 
ticket costs, and get tickets printed.


5. Work on improving the Long Range will commence as soon as the contractor (Dan Winn) is 
finished with his logging for the season, estimated for late June.  


New Business:

1. The Club’s two main raffle ticket selling events are coming up.  These are the Ossippee 

Valley Fair, (July 7,8,9 &10); and the Acton Fair (August 25, 26, 27 & 28). We will need people 
to help man the ticket tables, so please keep the dates in mind and volunteer to help out if 
you can.  


2. We are moving forward with a granite, block style, memorial bench for Lou.  This should be 
ordered in the near future, and the club will work out the details of getting the stone delivered 
and set in place. 


3. The Club Auction is scheduled for Saturday, July 16.  Volunteers are needed to help with this 
event.  The Club is still accepting donations. If anyone has items in good condition that will 
sell, please contact Romeo Fortin.


4. Work on the concrete pad for grilling and the memorial bench should be underway shortly.  
Wood for constructing a form, and wire for the pad are on site at the club, and we are 
planning to get a bulk delivery of mixed concrete from a local vendor, so we are hopeful this 
project won’t take too long.




5. Club member, Bruce Hill, has begun work on laying out an archery range to the left of the 
retaining pond, adjacent to the long range. If anyone is interested in archery shooting and 
would like assist with getting a range up and running, please contact Bruce Hill.  


The meeting was concluded and adjourned at 6:55 pm.  


